Main Line Fly Tyers

March  Meeting

This month’s meeting of the Main Line Fly Tyers will Education* on Thursday, March 18th, 2004 starting at 7:30pm. be held at the Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education.
<spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer>March present Presentation.

Our speaker this month will be Bill Skilton from USA Flies in Boiling springs Pennsylvania.  Bill ties a large variety of creative flies using foam and several new types of tying materials.  He will be demonstrating some of his tying techniques and materials.   The club will set up projector and screen so that members can more easily see how to tie these patterns.

Special  Thanks! The club would like to thank the Barry Stats for the donation of the rod for last month raffle.

Upcoming Events:

April 3rd- 6th 
Annual Learn to Fly Fish day at Resica Falls

April 15th- 

Regular meeting.  Our Pre-Opening Day meeting.

April 17th- 

Opening Day of Trout Season

May 20th- 

Regular meeting. Mike O’Brian  “Night fishing for Trout”.

June 5-6th- 
Annual Camping trip to Delaware River.

Upcoming hatches.


April starts the early season Mayfly hatches in the Poconos.   Stream temperatures start to warm up into the fifties around opening day and this triggers two very fine hatches on the Pocono freestone streams;  the blue quills and the Hendricksons.


Blue quills start hatching earlier in April than do Hendrickons.  They hatch in mid morning through the mid-afternoon in the slower sections  and pools of  the stream.  Blue Quills are small, around size 16 or 18, but often hatch in abundance.  Trout will actively feed on both the nymphs and drys.


Hendricksons start hatching in late april and tend to prefer runs of moderate speed.   They typically hatch in mid afternoon around two or three PM.  These are good size mayflies, typically size 12 or 14, though on some Pocono streams they can be even larger.   Trout will often feed very actively on these mayflies.  However, on days where the water is high and cold the trout will often focus on the hatching nymphs rather than the drys.  The Hendrickson and the Red Quill are good imitations of the dry and the hare’s ear nymph is often effective for the hatching nymphs.

E-mail   <spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer>If you wish to be added to the club e-mail list, send me your e-mail address. My e-mail number is  dcb821@aol.com.  Thanks.     

*The Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education is located at  Hagy’s Mill Rd. in Andorra.

